
Now Hear This... 

INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION LEGIONS OF HONOR  

Volume 87 ,  Is sue  3  

July  Edition 2017  

INSIDE  THIS  ISSUE :  

From the Commander’s Desk...  

The Crystal  Ball     
Looking at the Future… 

————————–———————– 
 

GLSA LOH  Aug 9th—13th 
 

SESA  Aug 23rd—26th 
 

TALOH  Feb 20th – Mar 02 
  
 

Check the IALOH web site 
www.ialoh.org for details and 
registration forms in addition 
to information and other up-

coming events 

 

If you would like your Associa-
tion meeting listed here, please 

pass the information to the 
Adjutant. 

 

Intl. Commander 1 

1st Intl. LCDR 2 

2nd Intl. LCDR 2 

3rd Intl. LCDR 3 

5th Intl. LCDR 4 

6th Intl. LCDR 4 

6th Intl. LCDR 5 

7th Intl. LCDR 5 

8th Intl. LCDR 5 

Intl Adjutant 6 

Contact Them 7 

Arlington Lunch  8 

The second quarter of the year started 

April Fool’s Day, and I was still 1st Lt. 
Commander at that time. I was also busy 
getting packets ready to take to Corpus 
Christi for the 86th International Legion of 
Honor Annual Convention.  
    I wanted to attend the Annual Changing 
of Command of Ismailia Legion of Honor 
but the airlines cancelled over 3,000 
flights and mine was one of them. Then 
there was a mix up of flights and Lady 
Suzette and I couldn’t make the Zembo 
Potentates Ball of Illustrious Sir Bob and 
Rickie Cook’s.  
    The 86th International Convention with 
Commander Gilbert Median, PP, was one 
that will be hard to surpass for years to 
come. The Welcome Party on board the 
USS Lexington air craft carrier with mu-
sic by the Louisville Singers was one that 
will never be forgotten. Lady Suzette and 
I were pleased to accept gifts from the 
newest PIC Gilbert and his Lady Nelda. I 
received an “Open Road” Stetson hat and 
a radio that only plays “The Eyes of Texas 
are Upon You,” and Lady Suzette re-
ceived a silver bowl.  
    My heartfelt congratulations go to all 
the Lt. Commanders who were elected to 
move one grade in rank. A high five goes 
to our newest member, 8th Lt. Commander 
David W. Ginapp and Lady Jan. I wish 
the two of them well in the eight-year run 
to become Commander; I am looking 
forward to the Convention they will pro-
vide for the Association. 
    Memorial Day found me attending the 
Abdallah Legion of Honor traditional 
program at Korean-Vietnam Memorial in 
Wyandotte County Lake, Kansas. Credit 
goes to Nobles “Smokie” Siecgrist and 
Richard Sobek, for continuing to organize 
the program with Honoring the two WWII 
veterans that were present and part of the 
program, and Past and Present Grand 
Masters of Kansas. I then traveled to the 
Vietnam Wall in       Junction City, Kan-
sas, for the afternoon program, which is 
the home of The Big Red One at Fort 
Riley, Kansas.  
    For my 11th or 12th time, I attended the 
placing of the wreath at the Tomb of the 
Canadian Unknown. Tunis Legion of 
Honor and the Tunis Divan always make 
it a well-organized event. Many thanks go 
to Noble Ken Snider and to Noble Dwaine 
Lovegrove, who was again my Canadian  

Chief of Staff, and his 
lovely wife Beverly,  
    The next week Lady 
Suzette and I attended the 
Korean Program at the 
Truman Library in Kansas 
City, which occurred at the 
10th Annual Members 
Night.  I am a veteran of 
the Korean Police Action 
era, which is the Forgotten 
War. It was a three-year 
war but the death rate per 
day was twice that experi-
enced in the Vietnams 
War ten years later. 
    The 33rd Annual Arab 
Legion of Honor Flag Day 
Picnic was held this year at 
Chief Tecumseh Park in 
Tecumseh, Kansas. Com-
mander Alex and Lady 
Daisy Parker arranged for 
a BBQ dinner for over 60 
attendees.  The dessert was 
the usual three gallons of 
homemade ice cream be-
ing provided by Int’l Com-
mander Sykes for the 29th 
time, and Lady Suzette. 
    It was then time to fin-
ish the quarter with Lady 
Suzette and me taking a 
trip down to Madisonville, 
Kentucky to the Rizpah 
Legion of Honor 
5th Annual, Peace Forever 
Banquet and Ball. There 
was a good turnout of Int’l 
Officers with 7th Lt. John 
Robert and Lady Anita 
Smith, 4th Lt. Dr. Michael 
and Lady Bridget Murray, 
3rd Lt. Al and Lady Laurie 
Gonzalez and Guest 
Speaker 1st Lt. Ray 
Combs, PP and Lady Pat. 
    One last note:  The Flint 
Hills of Kansas are always 
calling, so the annual Sym-
phony in the Flint Hills 
with the Kansas City Sym-
phony is an event Lady 
Suzette and I did not miss 
this quarter. 
  

Arlington Registration   9 

Morris Sykes 

 
 
 
 
 
 Yours in the Faith, 
Morris W. Sykes 
Int’l Commander 
mwsykes33@gmail.com  

mailto:mwsykes33@gmail.com
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Ray Combs P.P. 

April, Lady Pat and I attended 

Hadi's Potentates Ball along 
with Mike Murray and had a 
wonderful time. Potentate 
Mike Stader really put on a 
great evening and fun was had 
by one and all.  
    Corpus Christy bound next 
where Commander Gilbert 
Medina really showed us a 
great time. Commander Medi-
na had the welcome party on 
the USS Lexington where the 
Ladies of Liberty took us down 
memory lane. Songs of the 
patriotic tribute to the  grand 
ole flag and  all service mem-
bers. Goose bumps is an un-
derstatement.  Congratulations 
to all the new commanders 
elected. Commander Morris 
Sikes was elected commander 
and a new year was started 
traveling down the yellow 

brick road. May took us to 
Mechanicsburg Pennsylvania  

ast IALOH Commander and 
now  Ills. Sir Bob Cook's Poten-
tates Ball. Zembo Temple was 
so beautiful and Ills Sir Bob 
took us on a grand tour of this 
immaculate building.  Ills.Sir 
Bob opened his home to all of 
us and we had a wonderful 
social event at his house. 
Thank you Ills. Sir Bob and  
Lady Ricki for your gracious 
hospitality. 
     We were scheduled to at-
tend the Grand Opening of 
Lexington Hospital but my 
sinus's kicked into overdrive 
and whooped my butt. Took 
me down for a couple weeks 
and did not travel at all. So 
disappointed that we had to 
miss this special event as well 
as the Potes Ball at Oleikia 
Temple.  
    June we drove up to Ottawa, 
Canada for their Wreath Lay-
ing at the Tomb of the Un-

known Solider. Another 

heart touching event that 
means so so much to all of us, 
and was very proud to take 
part in. We had a great turn 
out of IALOH Lt. Cmdrs. as well 
as the Commander of IALOH. 
Congratulations to all that took 
part in arranging this special 
event. A special thank you to 
Ken and Lady Wendy for all 
their hard work in making this 
happen.     We closed out the 
month of June at Rizpah's 
LOH Commanders Ball where 
I was honored  to be their guest 
speaker for the evening.  
IALOH had another great turn 
out of line officers present with 
our own IALOH Commander 
Morris, Lt Commanders AL 
Gonzalez, Mike Murray , John 
R. Smith and myself accompa-
nied by our ladies.  
    Heading to Imperial Session 
now. Stop by the IALOH 

1st Lieutenant Commander’s Message                                  Division Three 

2nd   Lieutenant Commander’s Message                                Division  Seven  

Greetings all and Happy New 

Year! 
    On October 14 and 15, the 
Texas Association Legions of 
Honor had their Annual Fall 
Gathering in Round Rock, TX.  
The Commander Michael 
Dosier and his Lady Linda or-
ganized it.  The committee, 
which was mostly everyone 
else, helped by bringing side 
dishes and snacks.  It was a 
great time for us to get together 
in a social setting to have food, 
drinks and fun.  Not all temples 
in Texas were represented and 
we would really like for you all 
to join us next year. 
    In November, Lady Shari 
and I travelled to Arlington, 
VA for the Annual Wreath 
Laying at the Tomb of the Un-
knowns.  This is always held 
on the first weekend in Novem-
ber and is a moving experience 
everyone should try to attend at 
least once.  Commander Gil-
bert Medina and Imperial Po-

tentate Chris Smith placed the 
wreath at the Tomb.  I think we 
had close to 400 people present 
for the weekend.  4th Lt Com-
mander Al Gonzales and Lady 
Laura, along with their com-
mittee, provided for a great 
hospitality room from Thurs-
day through Sunday morning.  
Please plan to attend this year 
and get your room reservations 
as soon as possible.  The form 
is on our website, IALOH.org. 
    On November 12th, Lady 

Shari and I, along with 

TALOH Commander Michael 

Dosier and Lady Linda, 

Charles McIntosh, Commander 

of Karem LOH from Waco, 

TX, Commander Arvid Berg-

man and Lady Barbara, 

IALOH Chief of Staff Jim Fox 

and Lady Maureen and most 

importantly IALOH Com-

mander, Ill. Sir Gilbert Medina 

and Lady Nelda, all from Al 

Amin, attended the Arabia 

Shrine Legion of Honor’s Mili-

tary Ball.  Commander of Ara-

bia LOH and Lady Olga, Mas-

ter of Ceremonies Marty Rodri-

guez and Lady Sandy, along 

with help from the rest of the 

unit presented the best Military 

Ball I have attended in a long 

time.  Everything was just per-

fect, from the presentations and 

activities to the band.  I had the 

privilege and distinct honor of 

being the keynote speaker.  The 

attendance was over 400 peo-

ple including Ms. Yvette Be-

navidez Garcia, daughter of 

deceased Medal of Honor Re-

cipient MSGT Roy P. Be-

navidez.    As a reminder, the 

IALOH Convention will be in 

Corpus Christi this year. 

 

    (Continued on page 3) 

Eddie Daffern P.P 

booth in the market 
place and say hi. Hope 
to see ya all there if 
possible.   

 
KEEP EM FLYING 
 
Ray Combs, P.P. 
1st Lt. Cmdr., IALOH 
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3rd Lieutenant Commander’s Message                         Division  

Al Gonzalez 

.  It would be great if each of the Texas 
Legion of Honor units attended and 
participated in the competition.  The 
whole weekend is just going to be plain 
fun.  There is a bar-b-que  at Al Amin, 
the welcome party at the USS Lexing-

ton and other activities.  You can get all 
the information on the IALOH.org web-
site. 
 

Until next time… 
 

Semper Fi, 
Eddie Daffern, PP 
3rd Lt Commander, IALOH 

2nd   Lieutenant Commander’s Message           Division  Seven       Continued 

The new Qtr. started in Au-

gusta GA at SESA Spring. My 
good friend and current Cdr. 
Jim House and many others 
participated. Always a lively 
group. 
    Congratulations to Jr. PIC 
Gilbert Medina for hosting a 
wonderful IALOH Convention. 
Time spent on the USS Lex-
ington with the "Ladies of Lib-
erty" was unmatched entertain-
ment. Gilbert's favorite kind of 
music, "Country & Western" 
really took the day into the 
night. I was delighted to for-
mally introduce my new Chief 
of Staff, Bobby Smith, Jericho 
Shrine and his lovely lady 
Deborah. 
    From Corpus Christie TX, 
we drove directly to SASA 
Williamsburg VA hosted by 
Cdr. Paul Pennybacker. While 
at this event, I had the privilege 
of presenting the well deserved 
Distinguished Service Award 
Pin and Certificate to Amran 
LOH Cdr. Jim Cone. Jim is 
also one of my Assistant 
Chiefs of Staff. Two other past 
recipients of this award were in 
attendance Walt Trower-Acca 
and David Conley-Amran. 
Emeritus IALOH Adjutant 
Ron Lee was also introduced.     
Fun Fest in Pigeon Forge TN 
sponsored by Kerbela Shrine 
was next. This was the 34th 
year for that Fundraiser. It is 
still a huge success. As usual, 
we roamed the Hotels looking 
for LOH Units to introduce 
ourselves to. We have met 
many fellow Shriners this way 
over the years. First met my 
good friend Johnny Reed of 
Kerbela LOH there.     

    Lexington KY next for the 

Grand Opening of the Shriner's 

Hospital in conjunction with 

the University of KY.  I was 

honored to be part of the Olei-

ka LOH Color Guard that 

opened the event with Imperi-

al. I joined Harry Rice, Harold 

Chism, Ken Daugherty, and 

Mac Harned for the official 

Ribbon Cutting Ceremony 

photos (incl.) with Imperial.  

        On to Ottawa Canada for 

their Wreath Laying Ceremony 

hosted by Tunis Shrine LOH 

coordinated by Cdr. Ken Snid-

er.  We began with a "Meet & 

Greet" the day before followed 

by a group dinner. The Cere-

mony was once again held at 

the Monument on the Square 

close to their Parliament Bldg. 

This access point gathers in 

many passers-by. A lot of 

questions are asked and photo-

ops taken with those funny 

sounding Americans. I was 

given a patch by a long time 

friend who is part of the 

OOP..Ontario Provincial Po-

lice. The patch is special be-

cause it was featured on the 

Beetle's Sgt. Pepper's Lonely 

Hearts Club Band album cover 

50 years ago. With the re-

release this year it has become 

unobtainable in Canada. I was 

given another patch that says 

RCMP..Royal Canadian 

Mounted Police in English and 

French. Many RCMP's are 

Canadian military. Thank you 

Fred for the tour and visit to 

the Aviation Museum..it's a 

fascinating place. It was so 

nice to meet your wife and son. 

In attendance at this event were 

IALOH Cdr. Morris Sykes, 1st 

Lt. Cdr. Ray Combs and his 

COS John "Popeye" Smith, 3rd 

Lt. Cdr. Al Gonzalez, and 6th 

Lt. Cdr. Steve Walker. As we 

left Canada, we stopped for the 

night in Chambersburg PA and 

had a lovely evening and din-

ner with Brad Slinkard, COS to 

Steve Walker and his lady 

Cathy. 

    June 14th, Flag Day we at-
tended a Veteran Memorial 
Ceremony hosted by the Little 
River SC VFW, and the Myrtle 
Beach Knights of Columbus 
provided a Color Guard in 
which a good friend Jim 
LeVay was a part of. 
    Rizpah Shrine-Madisonville 
KY had it's LOH Ball which 
we attended with my COS and 
his Lady. Also in attendance 
was PIC Bob Maxwell, 
IALOH Cdr. Morris Sykes, 1st 
Lt. Cdr. Ray Combs, who was 
also the guest speaker, 3rd Lt. 
Cdr. Al Gonzalez, 4th Lt. Cdr. 
Mike Murray, and 7th Lt. Cdr. 
John Robert Smith.  
    On the way home, we made 
a visit to Clara Belle Combs's 
fishing spot on KY Lake. She, 
and her mom & dad showed us 
a great time. Lots of gabbing, 
eating, more gabbing and then 
a restful night's sleep great 
hospitality guys. 
     

     On the way home, 
we made a visit to Clara 
Belle Combs's fishing 
spot on KY Lake. She, 
and her mom & dad 
showed us a great time. 
Lots of gabbing, eating, 
more gabbing and then 
a restful night's sleep 
great hospitality guys. 
   We are looking for-
ward to Imperial Ses-
sion Daytona FL, CSSA
-Overland Park KS, 
GLSA-Indianapolis IN, 
and SASA-Myrtle 
Beach SC in this next 
Qtr. 

 

 

YTIF 

Al Gonzalez 
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    Tracy Coughlin 

6thLieutenant Commander’s Message                                  Division  Six 

Steven C. Walker 

Hello again from the 

panhandle of sunny Florida!  A 
lot of units in my Division 
have gone dark for the summer 
and tourist season is in full 
swing, but there are still units 
active in their communities and 
if your unit has something go-
ing on, please let me know as 
I’d like to participate if at all 
possible. 

The Imperial Session 
in Daytona, FL this year is in 
my Units Oasis and everyone is 
busy preparing for a great time.  
The IALOH will be meeting 
Sunday, 9 July at 0930 hours in 
room 204B of the Ocean Cen-
ter, 101 N. Atlantic Ave.  All 
are welcome so stop on by.  
The LOH will also be present-
ing the colors for the public 
opening at 1500 hours the same 
day, and for the Daytona Tor-
tugas Minor League ball game 
on Monday night.  There will 
also be an IALOH booth in the 

marketplace so come on out 
and meet the IALOH officer 
corps. 

The Southeast Shrine Associa-
tion (SESA) annual convention 
is coming up 23-26 August and 
the SESA LOH will be holding 
their meetings at Warner Rob-
ins, GA this year.  It’s the same 
hotel as last year and is always 
a great time.  If you’re interest-
ed, email Commander Jim 
“Soda Cracker” House at 
jamesthouse@gmail.com or 
call 770-979-1274.  You can 
also visit the event web site 
link: http://www.seshrine.org/
sesaconvention2017.htm for 
information. 

And don’t forget to register for 
the IALOH annual pilgrimage 
to Arlington when we honor 
those who have gone before us.  
This year’s event occurs 02-05 
November and 4th Lt Com-
mander Mike “Doc” Murray 
has promised us that it will be a 

great time.  For all the infor-
mation you need, go to the 
EVENTS tab on the IALOH 
web site at: www.ialoh.org.In 
my professional life, I work for 
the US Air Force and have the 
opportunity to go TDY quite 
often.  For those following me 
on Facebook, you know I’ve 
been crisscrossing the country 
this past summer visiting Air 
Force bases and it’s always a 
pleasure to meet our service 
members and see the great 
things they are doing.  Last 
month I had the pleasure of 
traveling to Wright-Patterson 
AFB in Dayton, OH, where 
Past Potentate and 1Lt Com-
mander Ray “Crankbait” 
Combs and his lady Pat 
showed me around town.  I was 
given a personal tour of the 
beautiful Antioch shrine center 
and met Il. Sir Wesley Ramsey 
and his lady Johanna.  Thanks 
for all your hospitality Ray and 
Pat!  And if I’m ever in your 

5thLieutenant Commander’s Message                                  Division  Eight 

As I left off in the spring news-

letter, Leighanne and I traveled 
up the road to Las Vegas for the 
Western Shrine Association 
convention.  As Cmdr I had 
great plans for our WSA LOH 
Association.  The banquet that 
was planned didn’t materialize 
as only a handful of Legion-
naires signed up so I had to can-
cel it. I am hoping the new 
Cmdr has better luck getting 
some attendance next year. We 
did have a business meeting 
with about twenty in attendance. 
     On April 18th we flew to 
Corpus Christi, TX for the An-
nual Convention held at the 
Marriott Hotel there by the bay. 
I will speak for all in attendance 
as it was a great time each and 
every day/evening, as I didn’t 
hear any complaints. The com-
pliments to Gilbert Medina PIC 
and his Lady Nelda, his staff for 
a very thought out weekend 
were heard from the members. 

Our own thanks to all involved 
in preparation are sent to them. 
     May was a quiet month for 
us as we were preparing for the 
upcoming travel dates.  On June 
1st , I traveled to Ottawa, On, 
Canada for their annual Wreath 
Laying at the Tomb of the Ca-
nadian Unknown Soldier. Our 
Cmdr Morris Sykes, 1st Lt Cmdr 
Ray Combs, 3rd Lt Cmdr Al 
Gonzalez and myself, were 
joined with Tunis Shrine, their 
LOH and other LOH units from 
Canada at the Canadian War 
Memorial near their Parliament 
building for the ceremony. 
      During June I took the time 
to communicate with various 
units within my division and 
make appearances at the many 
other clubs and units I belong 
too at Al Bahr. One that really 
stood out was the Flag Day cer-
emony in Balboa Park, San Die-
go. On June 14, 1927 at this 
location which is called Marston 
Point on the western side of the 

park. Numerous Lodges from 
the area dedicated a monument 
with a flag pole. It was a tradi-
tion for many years for a local 
Lodge to raise our Flag on the 
June 14th ea year. On June 15, 
1947 the monument was rededi-
cated by local Masons and the 
tradition has continued to the 
present. Point Loma Lodge 
#620 San Diego now has the 
honor of posting our Flag on 
Flag Day and they asked our 
LOH unit from Al Bahr to do 
such with honor to ourselves 
and Brother Masons. 
     I want to close this letter 
with an update for Mabuhay 
Shrine, Quezon City, Philip-
pines. After our visit there this 
past February, their Potentate 
has created a new LOH unit 
with 25 members and are await-
ing the opportunity to be char-
tered by IALOH.. WSA LOH or 
possibly the Pacific . I feel they 
may join Northwest Shrine As-
sociation . 

. I feel they may join 
Northwest Shrine Asso-
ciation LOH in the near 
future. 

 

Steve Walker 
6th Lt. Commander 

Oasis don’t be surprised if 
I show up to one of your 
functions or events.  I’ll 
try to call first, but you 
never know where and 
when I’ll be sent some-
where. 

Until next time,  AIM 
HIGH and remember, IT’S 
AN HONOR TO BE IN 

mailto:jamesthouse@gmail.com
http://www.seshrine.org/sesaconvention2017.htm
http://www.seshrine.org/sesaconvention2017.htm
http://www.ialoh.org
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Yearbook advertising rates are as follows: 

 Full Page $110.00 
 Three Quarter (3/4) Page $85.00 
 Half (1/2) Page $60.00 
 Quarter (1/4) Page and 
 Business Card Size $30.00 
 Four 1/4 Page Ads $110.00 

Ad submission forms are available online at 
www.ialoh.org and in this newsletter or from the Interna-
tional   Adjutant. 
Yearbooks are also available to the general membership 
for $20.00 per copy plus postage. 
 
Remember, your support is deeply appreciated. 

7thLieutenant Commander’s Message                                  Division  One 

John Robert Smith 

Greeting Nobles.  

    Thank you again for electing 
me as your 7th International 
Commander. In April we had 
the International Legion of 
Honor convention in Corpus 
Christi, Tx. Commander Gil-
bert made sure that everyone 
had a great time starting with 
Boots and Jeans party at Al 
Amin Shrine on Wednesday 
night, and then a welcome par-
ty onboard the USS Lexington. 
On Saturday we had the Elec-
tion of officers with David 
Ginapp from Ocala Shrine 
being elected as 8th. Lt. Com-
mander.  Saturday night we 
had the Installation Banquet. 
     In May I spent 11 days 
posting colors with the Yaarab 
Legion of Honor at the Yaarab 

Shrine circus. It is a great ex-
perience to be a part of such a 
such a great organization.  In 
June,  we had our summer cer-
emonial in Helen, Ga. The 
LOH posted colors for that and  
participated in carrying the 
flags for the parade.  
In June, Anita and I and along 
with the  SESALOH Com-
mander Jim House and Lady 
Barbara, one of my Personal 
Aides met with Harry Dunn 
1st. Lt. Commander of SESA-
LOH at Al Menah temple in 
Nashville, TN. for a short ses-
sion. From there, we went to 
Madisonville, KY. for the 
Rizpah Commanders Ball. In 
attendance were Morris Sykes 
and Lady Suzette, 1st. IALOH 
Commander Ray Combs and 
Lady Pat with Clarabell, 4th 

Lt. Commander Mike Murray 
and Lady Bridget, and my Per-
sonal Aide Jim House and La-
dy Barbara.  Ray Combs was 
the guest speaker and made a 
inspiring speech on getting 
member into the Shrine at the 
Blue Lodge level.  After the 
banquet the Potentate Eddie 
Daugherty gave us a tour of 
Rizpah Temple. What a great 
time was had by all.  
    Our next trip is July 8th to 
Imperial Shrine Convention in 
Daytona Beach, Fl. We will 
have a booth there to talk to 
people about setting up LOH 
units and joining the LOH.  

YITF,  
John Robert Smith  
7th Lt. Commander 

8th Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division  Two 

       David Gnapp 

Greetings Nobles, 

It was my honor to be installed 
as the IALOH 8th Lt. Com-
mander in Corpus Christi.  My 
Lady Jan and I are excited and 
still “learning the ropes”. 

Hope everyone had a great 4th 
of July with your family and 
friends and enjoying your sum-
mer.  I always remember what 
the day stands for.  It is not 
only a national holiday to 
spend with family and friends, 
but a time to reflect on our 
service to our country, those 
who we served with and those 
who are no longer with us to 
help us celebrate. 

     I am still putting my staff 

together.  My chief of staff 
(Russ Gray) has decided to run 
next year for the 8th Lt. Com-
mander and wish him well.  If 
you know a noble who would 
like to support and continue to 
see the IALOH grow, please 
let me know.  

     We are currently getting 
ready for the Imperial session 
in Daytona (July 7-13).  The 
last Imperial sessions that we 
have attended were always fun 
and were able to spend time 
with good friends.  It is a great 
time to see old and new 
friends. 

      Next I will be attending the 
Great Lakes Association of 
Legions of Honor in Indianap-

olis (August 9-13).....little triv-
ia...I was stationed (and plank 
owner) on the USS Indianapo-
lis (SSN 697).   

     Then will be SESA (August 
23-26) and then to Arlington 
(November 1-5).  Last year 
was the first time that I attend-
ed Arlington and was so 
moved by the wreath laying. I 
kicked myself for not attending 
before.  Make sure that you do 
not miss the ceremony. 

     Hope to see you all at these 
and other events in this coming 
year. 

 

David Ginapp 

IALOH 8th Lt. Commander 
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Adjutant’s Message  

Kevin Fox 

Deadline for the  
October 

Newsletter 
is 

29 September 2017 

Veteran Memorial Ceremony June 14th, Flag Day hosted by the Little River 
SC VFW,  The Myrtle Beach Knights of Columbus provided a Color Guard  

I would like to start out this 

newsletter expressing our 
deepest sympathy in the pass-
ing of our International pho-
tographer Bill Dunham from 
Moila Shrine Legion of Honor. 
Ruthie and her family are in 
our prayers. I would like to 
thank Ruthie for getting the 
pictures to me that were taken 
at the convention this past 
April that was held in Corpus 
Christi. 
    The 2014-2015 yearbook is 
in its final stages and will be 
sent to the printers soon. With 
a little luck they should be in 
the mail by early August.  I 
want to thank everyone who 
supported our yearbook with 
their contributions this year. 
    Just a reminder to the lead-
ers all of the Units, that if you 
have any procedural questions 
about your Unit, its relation-
ship with our Association, or 
just need background infor-

mation, please get in touch 
with International Lt. Com-
manders or myself. Just call 
me or sent me an email. We 
are all here to assist 
    I would ask that all unit 
leaders check with their Adju-
tants and Finance Officers to 
make sure the Annual Report 
has been submitted and the 
current year’s dues have been 
paid. There are still several 
Units that are still needing to 
pay their annual dues for this 
year. By the time you get this 
email, Imperial will be in full 
swing and then after that the 
next big event is Arlington. Be 
sure to get your registrations to 
Bill Chicky if you plan to go. 
The rooms usually fill up for 
that event. 
      For those nobles who are 
interested in running for the 
International Line, now is a 
good time to start the process. 

The deadline for submission is 
the end of February 2018. 
 
    Also in this newsletter you 
will find the registration for 
the upcoming Arlington 
Wreath Laying ceremony 
along with the lunch registra-
tion. Remember if you are 
palling on going to the lunch, 
you will need a ticket to at-
tend.  As some added infor-
mation,  SESA will be Aug 
23rd to 26th. Go to 
www.ialoh.org and then go to   
Associations, click on SESA 
and you will get all of the 
forms needed to sign up. 
    Hope to see you there. 
 
 
Kindest Regards, 
Kevin 



Contact Them 

 

 

Commander 

Morris W. Sykes 

3925 N. Briarcliff Road 

Kansas City, MO 64116 

Cell: 816-260-9072 

Email: mwsykes33@gmail.com 

 

1st Lieutenant Commander 

I.S. Ray Combs, PP 

5242 Preble County Line Road 

Lewisburg, OH 45338-9602 

Ph: 937-833-2582 

Cell: 937-689-2393 

Email: pote.combs08@gmail.com 

 

2nd Lieutenant Commander 

I.S. Eddie Daffern, PP 

P.O. Box 185 

Staples, TX 78670 

Ph: 512-357-9981 

Cell: 512-656-5691 

Email: edaffern@austin.rr.com 

 

3rd Lieutenant Commander 

Albert Gonzalez 

5951 SW 30th Terrace 

Topeka, KS 66614 

Cell: 785-383-2313 

Email: algonza100@yahoo.com 

 

4th Lieutenant Commander 

Dr. Michael D. Murray, PhD 

6608 Newburgh Road  

Evansville, IN 47715-4463  

Cell: 812-449-2537 

Email: dr_mikemurray@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

5th Lieutenant Commander 

Tracy Coughlin 

3909 Whitehead Blvd 

Panama City, FL 32404 

Cell: 618-604-6869  

Email: tcough3475@aol.com 

 

6th Lieutenant Commander 

Steven (Steve) C. Walker 

12260 Horado Rd. 

San Diego, CA  92128 

Cell:  760-917-9282 

Email:  steve1956@twc.com 

 

7th Lieutenant Commander 

John Robert Smith PC   

5671 Conner Road 

Flowery Branch, GA 30542 

Ph: 770-530-6339 

Email; johnrsmith@bellsouth.net 

  

8th Lieutenant Commander 

David Ginapp 

6804 N.W. 37th Drive 

Gainesville, FL 32653 

PH: 352-317-7531 

Email: davejan82@cox.net 

 

Adjutant 

Kevin Fox 

546 Biscayne Dr 

Indian Harbour Beach, FL 32937 

Cell: 610-496-1129 

Email: adjutant@ialoh.org 

 

 

 

 

 

Finance Officer 

Peter F. Phillips, PIC 

1902 Parkwood Drive 

Forest Hills, MD 21050-2005 

Ph: 410-557-8281 

Fax: 410-557-8291 

Email: finance@ialoh.org 

 

Judge Advocate 

Cyrus Kloner, PP 

20 Paige Street 

Rochester, NY 14619-1920 

Ph: 585-436-8216 

Email: cylegalrx@hotmail.com 

 

Quartermaster 

Michael L. Kimbrell, PC 

11259 Spring Meadow Trail 

Lebanon, IL 62254 

Cell: 618-447-0460 

Email: quartermaster@ialoh.org 

 

International Chaplain 

John Welch, PC 

1301 N 43rd Street 

St Joseph, Mo 64506-2422 

Email: lindawelch@ponyexpress.net 

 

Arlington Registration Chairman 

William W. Chicky, PC 

1950 County Road 

Georgetown, Tx 78633 

Ph: 760-977-0726 
Email: housingchairman@ialoh.org 

NOW HEAR THIS PAGE 7 

Disclaimers and Odds and Ends  

Opinions expressed in individual articles are the opinions of 
the authors and not necessarily those of the Editor or Officers 
of the International Association Legions of Honor. Articles 
may be edited for size constraints but editorial content will be 
maintained.  

The IALOH newsletter is to be published periodically as a 
way to “pass the word” and get applications/forms to the 
membership. Distribution is to all Legion of Honor Units and 
to individual subscribers at the rate of $10.00 per year. A 
free, on-line version is available for download from the IALOH 
web site, http:://www.ialoh.org. If you would like to receive a 
printed edition of the newsletter, please contact the Interna-
tional Adjutant. 
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The objectives of the 

International Association 

Legions of Honor are: 

 To foster a Spirit of Patriotism and 

Love of Country and Flag; 

To perpetuate the memory 

of our Comrades in Arms  

who made the Supreme Sacrifice 

by giving their lives for their country  

while members of the Armed Forces; 

To devote our efforts  

as individuals and 

Legion of Honor Units 

to strive for an increase in 

Friendship and Cooperation 

between our Legion of Honor Units 

and other Units 

of Shriners International 

It's an honor to belong 
to the 

Legion of Honor! 

Phone:  610-496-1129 

Email: adjutant@ialoh.org 

We’re on the Web 

at www.ialoh.org 

 

International Association Legions of Honor 

546 Biscayne Dr 

Indian Harbour Beach, FL 32937 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED  


